
BYM Development Committee
Report to Interim Meeting – November 2023

2023 Contributed Income to date:  
250 donors have given $253,000 in gifts and pledges. This includes a $53,772. restricted gift for the Special Campaign for Opequon Quaker Camp at Rolling Ridge

Annual Fundraising – General Fund
$199,288 has been raised and pledged towards our General Fund goal of $338,000, as of 10/27/23. Included in this are pledges from our wonderful cadre of Sustaining Quakers, autodonors whose monthly gifts help keep the lights on! We are on track with contributed income compared to last year. Last year as of 9/30/22, $196,743 had been raised. Many thanks to all who have donated already this year. There is $138,712.00 left to raise by December 31. If you have not already donated to BYM this year, please do so soon. Your General Fund gift supports all BYM programs including camp, STRIDE, spiritual formation programs, communications, youth programs, staff and operations. 

We are excited to announce a growing challenge match for the General Fund this year. We are in conversation with generous friends to match new and increased gift received by December 31. Please take this message back to your home meetings and encourage Friends to increase their giving, or start giving to BYM. Gifts of every size are important as we work to increase our contributed income and expand the donor base of BYM. 

Rolling Ridge
As we begin the quiet phase of the Special Campaign for Opequon Quaker Camp at Rolling Ridge, we are grateful for gifts and pledges already received. We also recognize with thanks the tremendous staff and volunteer work accomplished this fall: from focused program planning to starting repairs on the new property to “moving day” from old Opequon to new Opequon. 

Year-to-date Development Activities
Barbara Wille, our part time development consultant, has been serving as interim development director as well as staffing the roll-out of the Special Campaign for Opequon Quaker Camp at Rolling Ridge. The regular development functions have been going forward as usual, including a robust direct mail program. The website section on “how to give” has been updated. Barbara has spent significant time on the critically important work of cleaning up data and updating and correcting donor records. She has also worked closely with the Development Committee preparing a variety of preliminary materials for the Special Campaign. 

Foundations and Grants
[bookmark: _GoBack]Since June we have received 2 grants of $3,000.00 each from the Miles White Beneficial Society in support of STRIDE campers from Philadelphia and Baltimore. Two additional grant proposals of $10,000 and $3,000 are pending. With very part-time development staff and the STRIDE committees undergoing significant change, only 4 grant proposals have been submitted this year compared to the 8 submitted in 2022. We are optimistic our 2 outstanding proposals will be partially funded at a total of $9,000 – bringing our total foundation support to $15,000 (of a $32,000 goal). This leaves $17,000 in “missing income” that we will need to make up for in individual contributions.

Development Director search: 
Arthur Boyd has represented the Development Committee on the Development Director search committee. 

Arthur Boyd and Barb Platt, co-clerks of Development Committee
